
A Roof of Hope: 
How Mission at the Eastward Helped One Man Reclaim His Home 

For James, his home in rural Maine had 
become a source of stress rather than 
comfort. The roof, worn and leaking, had 
turned his hallway into a rain-soaked hazard 
and left him feeling overwhelmed. Replacing 
it was not only expensive but labor-
intensive, and James simply didn’t have the 
means to take on such a monumental task on 
his own. 

Mission at the Eastward stepped in, 
assembling a team of volunteers to replace 
James’ roof. “When you guys peeled those 
shingles off, I breathed a sigh of relief,” 
James shared.  “And when the new roof went 
on, it was like a guardian angel got placed 
over my house.” 

For James, it wasn’t just the physical transformation of his home that mattered—it was the human connection 
he experienced along the way. 

“At first, the volunteers were strangers,” he said. “By the second day, we were telling jokes and horsing around. 
By day three, they felt closer than family. They didn’t look down on me or treat me differently—they treated 
me like one of their own.” 

The volunteers left a lasting impression. 
“They’ve been gone for months now, but I 
still feel their presence. The work they did, 
and the kindness they showed—it gave me 
more faith and trust in humanity. I had never 
expected good to come back to me, and when 
it did, it shocked me.” 

The impact of the new roof went beyond 
practicality. With the leaks finally stopped, 
James felt inspired to make more 
improvements, turning his house back into a 
home. 

“It’s not raining in my hallway anymore,” he said with a smile. “This roof wasn’t just put on—it was built with 
love, faith, compassion, and helping thy neighbor. It was put on for all the right reasons. It spurred me to go 
further and do more.” 

In rural Maine, where resources are limited and financial barriers are high, challenges like James’ are all too 
common. Without organizations like Mission at the Eastward, families and individuals would face the risk of 
further deterioration to their homes, and in some cases, homelessness. 



For James, the experience left him not only with a dry, 
secure home but with a renewed sense of community. 
“When I think of those volunteers, I just wish they’d 
come back and camp out in my front yard,” he joked. 

As the year comes to a close, we invite you to join us in 
making stories like James’ possible. Your donation helps 
us repair homes, restore hope, and rebuild lives. 
Together, we can ensure that everyone has a safe and dry 
place to call home. 

 

 

 

To make a gift and be a part of this vital work, visit https://missionattheeastward.org/. Together, we can 
build hope and security, one home at a time. 

*names have been changed to protect homeowner anonymity* 
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